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Association of Australian Certifiers  

T 1300 735 935  

E hello@aacertifiers.com.au  

W: aacertifiers.com.au 

GPO Box 5090 Sydney NSW 2001  
25 July 2023 

 

Ms Romilly Madew 
Chief Executive Officer 
Engineers Australia 
44 Market Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 

E: rmadew@engineersaustralia.org.au 

 

Dear Romilly 

 

The Association of Australian Certifiers (AAC) is the peak body representing registered certifiers 
in NSW, both in private practice and in local government. 

The AAC membership has requested guidance from Engineers Australia (EA) relating to how the 
Importance levels of buildings and structures stipulated in Part B of the Building Code of Australia 
(BCA) are intended to be interpreted.  

Our members would particularly like to understand Engineers Australia’s formal view of how 
residential, hotel and office buildings in excess of 15 storeys are to be classified under the BCA, 
as it applies in Australia.   

We are aware that there appears to be a significant proportion of the EA membership who are of 
the view that these should be IL2. We would be keen to receive a copy of any guidance 
documents that EA offers to members, so that we can seek to align the message provided to our 
members. 

We are mindful that the Importance Levels are stipulated in Section B of the BCA which applies to 
structural design. The relevant excerpt from the BCA is as follows:  

BCA 2022 

 

It is our view that the above categories are vague.  

The Guide to the BCA (2019) provides additional elaboration. Importantly it identifies low rise 
residential as being IL2. However, it is silent on high rise construction of any type, other than to 
mention occupancies of over 5,000. 

  



 

  Page 2 

The BCA also references AS1170.0 which provides further guidance which is differentiated for 
Australian and New Zealand buildings. However, the BCA only references Amendments 1, 3  
and 4.  

We note that the most detailed guidance relating to this issue is contained in Section 3 of 
AS1170.0. This quite clearly identifies that residential, hotel and office buildings over 15 storeys 
should be classified IL3. However, we note that this section only applies to New Zealand 
Buildings.  

Any clarification you can provide is most welcome, with particular regard to high rise office, hotel 
and commercial buildings. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Jill Brookfield 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Appendix  
Further information and excerpts are contained below: 

Guide to the BCA  
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Excerpt of BCA22 - referenced standards:  

 

Excerpts from AS1170.0 (2002)  

P40  

Amendment 2 – Not adopted in NCC  
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AAFrom Section 3 – NZ Only  

 

 

 


